
 

 

 

 

Carclaze Newsletter  

Friday 30 April 2021 

Email:  emoseley@carclazesch. org,  head@carclazesch. org 

acolwill@carclazesch.org 

For mental health support: 

slenz-williams@carclazesch.org 

For safeguarding concerns: 

primarysafeguarding@carclazesch.org 

Telephone: 01726 74194 

Website: www.carclazesch.org 

Head Teacher: Mr Simon Pollard  

Dear Parents/Carers 

This week we had a visit from Sarah Karkeek, Deputy Trust Lead. Although Sarah is regular keeping 
up to date with what is happening at school this is the first time for a while that she has been able to 
physically visit classes, due to covid-19 restrictions. 

 

I wanted to share some of her comments with you as I realise it has also been a long time since most 
parents and carers have been in to school.   

 

"It doesn't matter who you speak to everyone is welcoming and caring. There is an atmosphere of care 
throughout the school."  

 

"You should be proud of your school. I am proud of it." 

 

Care comes first in our list of values, so it is fantastic to see our efforts being recognised. 

 

I hope you enjoy the Bank Holiday weekend, whatever the weather! 

 

Best wishes 

 

Simon 

 

Simon Pollard 

Head Teacher 

Certified Trauma and Mental Health-Informed Schools Practitioner  

Carclaze Community Primary School 

Tel: 01726 74194 web: www.carclazesch.org 

 

I am currently reading…………………... 

http://www.carclazesch.org


Wrap Around Option Time Cost Additional Information 

Breakfast Club 7:30am to 8:35am £3.50 At 8:35am children will be taken to 
their classroom where a teacher will be 

present 

Busy Bees Option 1 End of school until 5:00pm £7.00 You can collect your child at any time 
during this period but they must be 

collected by 5:00pm. 

Busy Bees Option 2 End of school until 5.30pm £10.50 You can collect your child at any time 
during this period but they must be 

collected by 5:30pm. 

Late Collection fees If you are late collecting your child and you collect any time after 5:00pm (for option 1) or 
5:30pm (for option 2) you will be charged a £5 late collection fee and you will be unable to 

access the wrap around care until this fee has been paid. 

Wrap Around Care: 

In order to reserve your place, it will have to be booked for and paid for in advance, by Friday lunchtime.  Failure to do this will 
mean that your child will not be allocated a place and you will be expected to collect your child at their normal collection time.   

Late collection fees will be charged to cover the staffing costs required for unplanned supervision and you will be 
expected to clear this fee before your child can attend another session.  

Arrangements for 'Staggered Drop off and Collections' 

  

Foundation Stage - Patio Entrance at 8.45am - Collect 3.00pm 

Year 1 - Patio Entrance 8.45am - Collect 3.00pm 

Year 2 - Field Gate 8.45am - Collect 3.00pm 

  

Year 3 - Patio Gate 8.35am - Collect 3.10pm 

Year 4 - Bike Shed 8.35am - Collect 3.10pm 

Year 5 - Bike Shed 8.35am - Collect 3.10pm (changed from previous message) 

Year 6 - Field Gate 8.35am - Collect 3.10pm 

  

Younger children can continue to go with their older siblings at the allocated time 
slot.   

  

Please (for safety reasons) drop off and collect as close to your time slot as          
possible.  Please do not hang around on the school site for longer than is necessary.          

If you wish to speak to the office you can call 01726 74194 or email  

secretary@carclazesch.org  

mailto:secretary@carclazesch.org


 

 

 

Sun Cream and Sun Protection 

As the weather warms up - please can we request that Sun Cream is applied before the School Day.  Do not 

send children in with Sun Cream in their bags.  If you could also ensure a sun hat/cap is kept in your child's 

school bag (named) then we will ensure they wear them when out on the field.  Please ensure your child has 

a drinks bottle with them as they can refill and drink as much as they want during the day. 

Many Thanks 

 

PE Days - Summer Term 

Phase 1 - Monday, Tuesday and Thursday 

Year 2 - Monday, Wednesday and Thursday 

Year 3 - Tuesday and Friday 

Year 4 - Tuesday and Wednesday 

Year 5 - Monday and Friday 

Year 6 - Wednesday and Thursday 

Children may come into school (on their PE Days) wearing PE Kit.  This can include 

a tracksuit bottoms and hoodies if the weather is chilly.   





Certificate Winners - Week Ending 30 April 2021 

 

Polkerris - Celebration - L.Bannister for trying hard learning his numbers 10-20.  Fairness - 

L.Perks for being kind to her friends and making sure they are included. 

Charlestown - Celebration - H.Edyvean for settling into school and making new friends.      

Fairness - A.Hume-Gurney for being a kind friend and always trying her best.   

Pisky Cove - Celebration - M.Winterton for using amazing AA sentences and descriptive       

language in his writing this week.  C.Morgan for his amazing robot movements to the beat in  

music. 

Porthpean - Celebration - D.Rogers for using fantastic vocabulary in her English work.  

M.Vercoe for amazing counting in 2s, 5s and 10s.  Fairness - R.Willis for treating his classmates 

equally and sharing.  

Fairness - F.Orchard for always sharing and taking turns with his friends.  

Greenaway - Celebration - J.Hammond for a positive attitude and focus on his work and 

F.Scott for being a really good friend and working much more quickly.  

Perranpoth - Celebration - P.Doorey-Yates and Fairness - V.Flannaghan  

Carlyon Bay - Celebration - L.Tsangari for working so hard on his writing target to improve his 

handwriting.  Fairness - M.Finnemore for working with others well in class, being respectful 

and playing well.  

Harlyn Bay - Celebration - A.Davis for a superb character description of the professor from 

Narnia.  Fairness - for S.Prynne for always supporting others who need it in and out of the 

classroom.  

Bamaluz - Celebration - J.Miles for learning in lockdown to support his work in school and 

R.Clinton for responding positively to adult feedback and trying to improve his work. 

Hemmick - Celebration -  C.Dale for excellent attitude to his learning this week, allowing  him 

to move forward with his learning.  M.Garside for always having a can do attitude and      

working hard in all subjects. 

Polzeath - Celebration - Z.Saunders for always listening well and for always following            

instructions.  T.Downer for your enthusiasm in English this week. 

Prefects - M.Santana  

 







 

 

 

It has been a very challenging year for fundraising but the Friends have done an incredible 

job in diversifying fundraising events.  We will soon have the amounts collected for both the 

smartie challenge and the Captain Sir Tom Moore 100 challenge. 

We plan to hold another smartie challenge before half term - more information to follow. 

Don’t forget the other ways of fundraising where you can help i.e. using Amazon Smile when 

ordering from Amazon and EasyFundraising when ordering from the following : 


